
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Judicial Court of Lyon 
67 Rue Servient 
69003 Lyon 
FRANKREICH 
 
 
 

 
Dear Prosecutor, 

On 2 December 2018, Zineb Redouane died during emergency surgery. The day 
before, the 80-year-old had been hit in the head by a tear gas grenade while closing 
her apartment window. 

During the December 2018 protests in Marseille, protesters marched past Zineb 
Redouane’s home. Zineb Redouane did not participate in the protests, she merely 
wanted to close the window to block out the noise from the people in the streets. That 
was when she was shot, suffering severe bone fractures. Four years after her death, 
the family of Zineb Redouane is still waiting for her case to be resolved. 

I therefore urge you to make sure that Zineb Redouane’s death will now be 
comprehensively investigated. 

Please make sure that those responsible for Zineb Redouane’s death are brought to 
justice. 

Any violence by the police or other security forces in France must be investigated 
and those responsible held to account. 

Yours sincerely, 
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Botschaft der Französischen Republik 
S. E. Herrn François Marie Delattre 
Pariser Platz 5        Fax: 030 – 590 03 91 10 
10117 Berlin         E-Mail: cad.berlin-amba@diplomatie.gouv.fr 
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